
SELECTMEN’S MEETING– January 13, 2025 

 
Present:   Chris Ellms, Dick Bielefield, Margo Connors 

     Jennifer Gaudette 

 

Guests:    Judy & Larry Sawyer, Fred & Claire Von Karls, Brian Beaulieu 

                Kathy Jablonski  

     

Correspondence was read and acted upon. 

 

The board met in Franconia at 4:00pm for a Tri Town Meeting and discussed the 2025 Transfer Station 

and Recreation Budgets.  The boards discussed water and safety issues behind the containers and asked if 

we would have Road Agent Doug Glover stop by and discuss options for the work that needs to be done.  

All would like to see the apron in front of the building and also this area in back paved in the future.  The 

Town of Franconia will get some answers in regard to the current Recreation Expendable Trust Fund that 

the town holds and when and how the recreation committee may utilize these funds. Both budgets were 

discussed by line item and questions answered by committee members and the recreation director. 

 

The board will not meet and the town offices will be closed on Monday January 20, 2025. 

 

MR. BIELEFIELD made a motion to approve the amended minutes, of January 6, 2025 seconded by MR. 

ELLMS. The motion passed unanimously. ARPA changed to AARP. 

 

The board approved the use of the Meetinghouse for a wedding on April 5, 2025. 

 

Jennifer completed the US Department of Labor Bureau of Statistics Survey of Occupational Injuries and 

Illnesses. Also, the Boundary and Annexation Survey Annual Response Form. 

 

The board also extended an invitation to Sugar Hill’s three State Representatives to come in and meet 

with the board this year.  Representative Beaulier is going to come in March 24th at 5:30 pm and would 

like to hear from constituents.  The board has several concerns regarding new bills including changes to 

the Right to Know Law. 

 

Jennifer has received one more STR application and talked with a second homeowner who will be 

completing paperwork. 

 

The Road Committee will come in next week at 5:30 pm to look at current funding for road repairs and 

what needs to be done for the future. 

 

With no more business before the Board, MR. ELLMS made a motion to adjourn, seconded by MS. 

CONNORS, the meeting was adjourned at 6:00 PM. The next regular scheduled meeting is Monday 

January 27, 2025 at 5:00 pm at the Crapo Building.  

 

Respectfully submitted: 

Jennifer Gaudette 

Town Administrator 


